
St. John the Evangelist Parish 
915 Route 212, Centerville, Saugerties, NY 12477 

Phone: 845-246-9581 • Fax: 845-246-9582 • web: www.sjechurch.org 

M A S S  S C H E DU L E :  
Saturday- 5:00 PM, Sunday- 8:30 AM, 10:30 AM 

Daily: Monday-Thursday & Saturday - 8:30 AM, Morning Prayer 8:15 AM 

Holy Days: Please check bulletin 

CONFESSIONS: Saturdayï 3:30 to 4:30 PM 

ALTAR ROSARY: 

President: Donna Anderson (246-9719) Meets the first Wednesday of the month 

ALTAR SERVERS: Coordinator Joan Jensen (246-9581) 

BAPTISM: Baptism upon request. Preparation required. 

Leaders in preparation: Patricia & Gary Moore (246-5164) 

CATHOLIC SCHOOLS: Coleman Catholic High School - 845-338-2750, 

ST. JOHNôS YOUTH GROUP (TEENAGERS): Denise Dudzic (246-2811) &  

   Gabrielle Baker (247-3454) 

COMMUNITY ACTION / FOOD PANTRY: Maria Granda (246-3635) 

COUNCIL OF CHURCHES: Marilyn Washer (246-5236), Maureen Rothe 246-0305 

DEANERY: Frankie Cullen (853-5557) 

LAY TRUSTEES: Pat Fitzsimmons (246-4431), Robert Gauvreau (246-3544) 

LITURGY COMMITTEE: Robert Howe (246-8510) 

MARRIAGES: By appointment. Please make arrangements at least six months prior to 

wedding. Preparation is mandatory. 

MINISTRY TO HOMEBOUND AND ELDERLY: Eileen Oswald (246-7042) 

MUSIC MINISTRY: Kelly Rea (246-0395) 

OPERATIONS: Robert Gauvreau (246-3544) 

SPIRIT OF LIFE PRAYER GROUP: Fr. Woodruff (246-9581) Meets Tuesdays 7:00 PM & first 

Sunday of each month at 12:00 to 1:00 PM (Instructional Prayer MeetingðAll are welcome!) 

PARISH COUNCIL: President Pat Fitzsimmons (246-4431) 

PARISH NURSE: Anne Grunbaum (246-1667) 

RCIA: Fr. William Woodruff (246-9581) 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION: Director Joan Corton (339-4391) 

RESPECT LIFE COMMITTEE: Joseph Defino Sr. (246-6908) , Barbara OôReilly (246-7810) 

SECRETARIES: Joan Jensen (217-7090), Barbara Renner (8:30 AMð8:30 PM Only ð246-3424) 

ST. JOHNôS CHURCH STORE: Ramona Kemp (845-417-6638) & Elaine Arvidson (246-4468) 

VOCATIONS: Pat Fitzsimmons (246-4431) 

FATHER WILLIAM F. WOODRUFF, PASTOR 
 MSGR. WILLIAM E. WILLIAMS, PASTOR EMERITUS 
   DEACON ROBERT CRANSTON 

Handicap  

Accessible 



ST. JOHN THE EVANGELIST PARISH 

Saturday  8:30  Holy Communion Service 

 5:00 Claudia Andreassen BalayðReq. by Mary Mayone & Ralph Mayone Jr.  

Sunday  8:30  Erica HincheyðReq. by Dave & Rosemarie LaTourette 

 10:30 For All The People of The Parish 

Monday  8:30 Carly Elaina BradleyðReq. by Richard LaPeruta 

Tuesday  8:30  Ed Himberger (Birthday Remembrance) - Req. by His Family 

Wednesday  8:30  Dennis Houlihan (Anniversary Remembrance) - Req. by Angela & Children 

Thursday  8:30 Special Intention 

Friday  8:30  Holy Communion Service 

Saturday  8:30  Special Intention 

 5:00  Millie Vitale (Anniversary Remembrance) - Req. by The Vitale & Houlihan Families 

Sunday  8:30 All The People of The Parish 

 10:30  For The Deceased Members of The Koniuk FamilyðReq. by Lillie Rothe 

SAINTS & SPECIAL OBSERVANCESï 

MonðSt. Cyril of Alexandria, Bishop & Doctor of The Church 

Tueð  St. Irenaeus, Bishop and Martyr 

WedðSt. Peter and St. Paul Apostles 

Thuð The First Martyrs of The Holy Roman Church 

Frið   Blessed Junipero Serra, Priest 

 

20-WEEK CLUB WINNERï Our 7th winner of $100 is our 20-

Week Club was No. 55 Marie Dugan. 

 

BEATITUDE SCHOLARSHIP- We congratulate Kellyann 

Averill, Ryan Dudzic, and Megan Rea who were chosen as the 

winners of The Jack Rose Memorial Beatitude Scholarship.  Mrs. 

Rennerôs 4th Grade Religious Education Class would like to thank 

the parish for helping to raise a total of $2,214.  Each winner will 

receive a scholarship in the amount of $738.  Thank you for 

sharing the love of Christ with others.  May you and all the 

graduates continue to be blessed by God in your next phase of 

life.  Just a side note ï over the last 19 years, our class along with 

the help of the parishioners of St. Johnôs, has been able to award 

51 scholarship totaling $16,942.  Thank you! 

 

THANK YOUï To all the parishioners of St. Johnôs for all your 

prayers for me and my brother Charlie Gambino.  God bless you 

for your kindness.  From the bottom of my heart, I thank you all. 

                                            Love, Faye Lang 

 

INFECTION CONTROL & EMERGENCY MEDICATION 

ADMINISTRATIONï This workshop demonstrates how to keep 

children healthy in a group by using infection control techniques 

that reduce the spread of germs.  This workshop will also include 

the proper use of Epi-pens and asthma medications.  Proper 

guidelines and required paperwork for emergency medications 

will be included.  This will take place here at St. Johnôs on June 

29th from 6 to 9 PM.  Trainer ð Anne Grunbaum RN/BSN, 

Health Care Consultant.  The cost is $25ðbring payment with 

you made payable to RWCS ð Register with Child Care 

Connections.  For more information, call 331-7080 Ext. 126 or 

jmarkle@fowinc.org. 

 

JUNK IN THE TRUNKï Thank you to all who made our June 

18th Junk in The Trunk another success.  This event raised 

$962.40 for our parish.  Great Job! 

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS- Registration has begun for 

our 2016-2017 Religious Education Program.  Our program is 

open to all children from 4 years of age through 9th grade.  Please 

stop by the church or rectory office for a registration form or call 

Joan Corton at 339-4391 for more information.  Our program will 

be meeting on Mondays from Grade Pre K-6 from 6:05 to 7:35 

PM.  Seventh and Eighth Graders will continue their program in 

modular form.  Come join us!  Please note that if you register on 

or before June 30th you will receive a discounted rate. 

 

SPECIAL RECEPTION IN HONOR OF ST. JOHNôS NEW 

DEACONð The parish is invited to participate in the celebration 

of the 10:30 AM Holy Mass on June 26th with our very own 

Deacon Robert Cranston.  There will be a special reception 

following Holy Mass.  Congratulations!  

 

100-MILE POWERWALK FUNDRAISER- Feel free to 

sponsor Fr. Woodruff in his 100-Mile Power Walk.  (July 1st ï 

August 30th)  Sponsorship money can be given directly to Fr. Bill, 

or you can drop it in the collection basket with a note indicating 

the 100-milke walk.  Checks are to be made payable to St. John 

The Evangelist Church with the memo stating 100-Mile Walk.  

All monies will be used to offset next yearôs budget deficit.  

Thank you for the love of your parish. 

 

SPECIAL COLLECTION- Will take place next weekend for 

The Church of Africa.  They need our prayers and support to 

teach, sanctify, and spiritually lead the many millions on that 

continent who are coming into the Catholic Faith.  We thank you 

in advance for your support. 
 

YOU DID IT FOR ME-  If you know of someone who would 

enjoy a visit from their fellow parishioners, please call the church 

office (246-9581)to let us know.   

Bob HoyðTen Broeckð1 Common Drive, Lake Katrine 

Barbara CoppeyðFerncliff ð21 Ferncliff Drive, Rhinebeck 

Irene GeickðKingston Hospitalð105 Maryôs Avenue, Kingston 

Janet CurryðThe Pines ð154 Jefferson Heights, Catskill 

Judy FieroðThe Pinesð154 Jefferson Heights, Catskill 

Fr. Al PizzutoðOur Lady of Consolation Residence 

3103 Arlington Avenue, Bronx, NY 10463-3305 

1-718548-0888 or 1-718-548-0889 

Msgr. Williamsð845-399-9837 

 



THIRTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

My Dearest Brothers and Sisters in the Good God,           

 This weekend is a very happy and holy occasion with the 

Diaconate Ordination of Reverend Mister Robert Cranston 

(affectionately known as Deacon Bob) and his eleven classmates 

at Saint Patrickôs Cathedral on Saturday, June 25th and Deacon 

Bobôs First Holy Mass as he Assists at the 10:30 A.M. Liturgy 

with the reception to follow on this Sunday, June 26th. On behalf 

of the entire parish, may I take this opportunity to congratulate 

Deacon Bob and his classmates as they begin a whole new Church 

ministry of Word, Sacrament, and Service to their home parishes 

to which they have been canonically assigned by Cardinal Dolan 

(who had the pleasure of ordaining the Diaconate Class of 2016). 

Deacon Bob and family will be enjoying a well-deserved vacation 

soon after this joyous weekend until close to mid-July; may we 

pray that they have a restful and renewing period of recreation 

with the family. I want to thank, ever most heartily, the Vocations 

Committee and a number of other parishioners, both youths and 

adults, for putting together the reception after the 10:30 A.M. Holy 

Mass which will honor Deacon Bob on behalf of the entire parish. 

This weekend is going to be a wonderful occasion for us to 

celebrate as the Faith Community of Saint John the Evangelist in 

Centerville/Saugerties.  

 This Wednesday evening, June 29th, from 6:00 until 9:00 

P.M., you are most welcome to a workshop in our Church Hall on 

Infection Control and Emergency Medication Administration. The 

workshop will be conducted by our Parish Nurse, Anne 

Grunbaum. More details concerning this workshop are in another 

portion of this bulletin.  

 As I announced last weekend, I am conducting my fifth 

100-Mile Power Walk for the purpose of partially offsetting this 

yearôs expected parish budget deficit. The 100 miles will be done 

by me, God willing, from July 1st through August 30th. It works 

the same way as it has the previous four years: feel free to sponsor 

me. The sponsorships start at a penny a mile which would be one 

dollar; a nickel a mile would be five dollars, a dime a mile would 

be ten dollars; a quarter a mile would be twenty-five dollars and so 

on. You folks are the most generous parishioners that I have ever 

known in a multitude of ways and I most sincerely want to thank 

you for your past sponsorships and I wish to express my gratitude 

in advance for your willingness to sponsor me this time as well.  

 Speaking of gratitude, please save the date for our fourth 

annual parish picnic. It is completely at my personal expense as 

the least I can do to express my thanks to all of you for who you 

are and all that you do for me and your fellow parishioners. It will 

be on Sunday, September 11th, starting at 1:00 P.M., at the 

Centerville Firehouse grounds. I want to thank the fine firefighters 

of the Centerville Firehouse for permitting us to use their facilities 

for the fourth year in a row. Those brave men and women do 

much to protect our community and our parish truly appreciates all 

the voluntary firefighting that they do.  

 Please keep in your calendar our Parish Mission from 

Monday, September 12th through Wednesday, September 14th, 

which will be conducted by Tony Bellizzi, a Roman Catholic 

evangelist who does missions in both parishes and Catholic 

schools throughout a goodly part of our section of the nation.  

 Also, on the weekend of September 24th and 25th, we will 

have the Parish Ministries Fair. Please stay tuned.  

 Last, but not least, last Saturday, June 18th, we had 

another successful Junk-in-the-Truck. I want to thank the members 

of our Advisory Committee for Parish Development for doing all 

that they did to make that a another successful  fun/fund raiser.    

   Sincerely, with prayers,  

   Father Bill Woodruff 

INSTRUCTIONAL PRAYER MEETING- Will take place on 

Sunday, July 3rd at noon.  Topic: The 1st Letter of St. Peter.  

Come learn more about your Catholic Faith.  This discussion will 

be lead by Fr. Bill.  Question and Answer period to follow. 

 

COME SUPPORT USï Both the Saugerties United Methodist 

Church and The Atonement Lutheran Church will be selling Hot 

Dogs and Refreshments during the Saugertiesô 4th of July Parade. 

 

CONFERENCEï The Queen of The Americas Guild, along with 

the Shrine of Our Lady of Guadalupe in LaCrosse, Wisconsin, is 

having a 2-day Conference at the Shrine on July 29th/30th.  The 

theme is ñDivine Mercy and the Freedom of Religion.ò  FMI, 

visit www.queenoftheamericansguild.org. or call 630-584-1822. 

 

MISSION TO PREGNANT WOMEN IN CRISIS- Benedictine 

Hospital has partnered with the Sisters of Life, a community of 

religious women consecrated for the protection of all human life.  

Individuals are needed to provide practical support and vital 

resources to pregnant women in crisis in order to make the birth 

alternative a viable option.  Could you offer the following 

services?  Offer a nurturing home, be a friend, be a physician, be 

an employer, be a college contact, be a professional counselor, be 

a lawyer.  Thank you for considering this work of God.  For more 

information, call Kim Addesso at 845-334-3003. 

CROSS COUNTRY SUMMER SERIES RUNNING 

PROGRAMï Five races on Wednesday evenings 7/6, 7/13, 7/20, 

7/27, & 8/3 ð run at various local locations.  Kids Race (14 years 

old and under start at 6:45 PM ð Adult Race start at 7 PM.  Entry 

fee Children $10, Adults $25.  FMI contact 340-9170 Ext. 107 or 

visit Walter.Gaceta@archny.org. 

 

SEVEN DAY PILGRIMAGE TO FATIMA PORTUGAL-  
This will take place from November 14 ï20, 2016.  The cost is 

$1,699 all-inclusive.  FMI, call Catholic Tour at 877-627-4268 or 

visit jimadair@thecatholictour.com 

 

NATURAL FAMILY PLANNING- The Archdiocesan Natural 

Family Planning Program is seeking married couples to share the 

blessings of their marriage by teaching Natural Family Planning 

to engaged and married couples.  We will provide training and the 

experiences is very rewarding.  FMI, contact Edward Mechmann 

at 212-371-1000, Extension 3194 or write to Natural Family 

Planning, Family Life+Respect Life Office, 1011 First Avenue, 

New York, NY 10022. 

 

THE ONLY STUPID QUESTIONï Is the one that is 

never asked.  Except maybe, ñDonôt you think itôs about 

time you audited my return?ò or ñIsnôt it morally wrong 

to give me a warning when, in fact, I was speeding?ò 

 



JUNE 26, 2016 

ñPlease Pray For All Bishops, Priests, Deacons & Religious!ò 

Jesus answered him, "Foxes have dens and birds of the sky have 

nests, but the Son of Man has nowhere to rest his head." And to 

another he said, "Follow me." But he replied, "Lord, let me go 

first and bury my father." But he answered him, "Let the dead 

bury their dead. But you, go and proclaim the kingdom of God."  

STEWARDSHIP CORNER 

THE LORD HAS BLESSED US 

IN SO MANY WAYSé 

Let us return to Him a fair share of 

THE MANY GIFTS 

He has already given us. 

 

May 2016 

Attendance:  May 2016 ð 1,376 

Attendance:  May 2015 ð 1,297 

 

                                                           YTD 
Collections:   $12,198.50  $92,537.56 

Other Income: $  5,055.36  $70,460.75 

Total Income: $17,253.86              $ 162,998.31 

Expenses: $18,729.27              $ 155,336.53 

Total:  $ (1,475.41)                $   7,661.78 

 

PARISHIONERSô COMMENTï With tithing we are also teaching 

our children that they, too, have an obligation to give back to God and 

be thankful for all that is given to them with their hands and hearts and 

monies.   

 

PASTORôS COMMENTï The person who tithes is saying, ôthank 

youô to God.  Tithing teaches that the love of God is the creative factor 

in every personôs life.   

 

                          ñRemember St. Johnôs in Your Will!ò 

FOOD PANTRY ITEM FOR NEXT WEEK:  

COFFEE 

YOUR PRAYERS ARE REQUESTED FOR:  
Vincent Saturn, Bob Nealon, Judy Fiero, Grace Yund, 

Janet Curry, Gene Woodruff, Peter & Brunie Kandora, 

Liz Parker, Jimmy Paes, John Lynch, Tom Ward, Ian 

& Kathryn Melville, Nancy Dwyer, Claire Miller, 

Roseann Chiodo, Margaret Todd, Meredith McSpirit, Mary 

McDermott, Aloise Bedell, Griffen Defino, Mary Brazier, George 

Nau, Irene MacNamara, Dennis Houlihan, Bill Mower, Bill 

Swart, Marion Benz, Furtino Martinez, Daniel Rinadli, William & 

Judith Langdon, Rose Topple, Joe Vermeesch, Leanne Dixon, 

Janet Teitter, Arlene Molfino, Gloria Carolfi, Andrew Remsen, 

Bernadino Santos, Fr. Brian Brennan, Walt Andersen, and 

Frankie Cullen. 



PRAYER FOR LIFE 

 

Jesus, Mary and Joseph we love you very much.  

Help us spiritually adopt and protect all human life  

from preborn to natural death.    

Amen. 

JUNE 26, 2016 

MAKING ALL THINGS NEW 

God our Father, through the Gospel and the Eucharist,  

You bring us together as Your Church in the  

Archdiocese of New York. 

Send us Your Holy Spirit, to enlighten our minds and guide our actions 

as we plan for the future of parish life in this Archdiocese. 

Help us learn new ways to strengthen and revitalize our parish 

communities, and to be good stewards of the spiritual and material gifts 

that sustain them. 

Bless our work, so that our parishes may continue to witness to the truth 

of the Gospel, and be a sign of Your love for all people. 

We ask this through Christ our Lord. 

Amen. 

ðððððððððððððððð 

YEAR OF MERCY 

 

Dear Friends in the Lord, 

 The people of Africa are joyous and faith-filled, but they also 

often face challenges due to poverty, the high incidence of disease, food 

shortages, and migration.  The Church in Africa journeys with people 

gifted with a vibrant spirituality and is a source of hope and faith.  The 

Solidarity Fund for the Church in Africa supports pastoral projects that 

foster lasting peace and reconciliation in a continent often marked by 

division and tension.  Pope Francis challenges us: ñTouched by Christôs 

infinite mercy, may all the faithful be signs of the reconciliation, justice, 

and peace that God wills for...all of Africaò (April 16, 2015). 

 With so many people in Africa on the move, providing 

pastoral care to meet their spiritual needs is often difficult.  In Angola, 

this is true for migrant and refugee communities, as well as for people 

whose livelihoods keep them moving, such as fisherman and truck 

drivers.  Creating fellowship among various groups, ethnicities, and 

tribes is crucially important in order to avoid tribalism, discrimination, 

and racial violence. 

 To address these needs and foster growth in the communities, 

and with a grant from the Solidarity Fund for the Church in Africa, the 

bishops are providing training and formation for lay leaders in every 

diocese.  These leaders attend seminars and workshops that equip them 

to return to their communities to welcome immigrants and help them 

find a home in local parish communities.  After attending a seminar, one 

participant expressed his gratitude, saying, ñThank you for year another 

moment of grace.ò 

 With your help, the Church in Africa can continue to play an 

active role in the evangelization of the world.  Projects like this one care 

for the spiritual needs of the African people, allowing Africans to 

continue giving the world their vibrant expression of faith.  Please give 

generously to the Solidarity Fund for the Church in Africa.   

 With prayerful best wishes, I am,  

   Faithfully in Christ, 

 

   Timothy Michael Cardinal Dolan 

   Archbishop of New York 

 


